

## CONGREGATION MOGEN DAVID

## Dear Mogen David Members,

This past year has been B'H a great year for us here at Kehilat Mogen David with many big accomplishments and improvements as we emerged from the pandemic.

There have been many noteworthy highlights that are worthy to mention. We started two steadfast, in person daily Shiurim, one at 5:55 am with Rabbi Abraham and the other at 7:00 pm with Rabbi Moses, as well as Tuesday and Thursday evening inspirational Torah programming. We launched our fun and exciting new Youth Program under the stellar leadership of Miriam Sinai along with upgraded beautiful weekly kidushim. We created monthly Family Shabbat lunches and fun family activities during the Chagim as well as bringing in very inspiring speakers for us all to enjoy. Lastly, we have recently done a complete overhaul of our security team adding more man hours and armed staff to elevate the safety of our environment which will be our baseline moving forward.

This was all done due to the dedication and ongoing support from our Kehila and for that I would like to express my gratitude and appreciation. I also want to thank our incredible Rabbis, staff and board members for their unwavering support and commitment to the shul and the community at large. Thank you!!

Looking forward for many more years of success, smachot, friendship and support. Wishing you all an enjoyable summer and shabbat shalom.

All the Best,

Aaron Robin President